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Dear Senator Harp,

On behalf of the state’s higher education faculty and staff, and as a sixth-generation Georgian myself, I am writing to ask your help in finding the appropriate middle road that will protect the long-term interests of our state.  

At the joint hearings on the University System on March 3, grave concerns were expressed about the impact of proposed budget cuts on such services as the Four H program, as well as concerns about raising taxes.  It may well be true that some of our citizens have determined that not raising taxes, even on cigarettes, is in their best interests.  But as leaders, we know that people can be mistaken.  And as leaders, we lead, not follow.

Further reductions in state support for higher education not only reduce the quality of higher education in Georgia but impede the recovery of Georgia’s economy.  I know you are aware that our state system of public higher education is central to any recovery. 

In Georgia, a worker with a bachelor’s degree annual makes just less than twice that of a worker with only a high school diploma. A simple 1 percent increase in bachelor’s degrees would generate $32 million more in tax revenues annually.  And as you know, increased educational levels produce decreased spending on public assistance.
Some spending reductions are necessary.  But undermining the progress Georgia has made in educating its citizens through underfunding the University System is not the only choice we have.  For too long we stated that Georgia was too poor to afford the best system of higher education; in truth, we are too economically challenged not to afford such.  Georgia can insure the future of its citizens not by trying to rely simply on spending cuts, but by instituting a mix of progressive tax hikes along with spending cuts.  The Center for Economic and Policy Research, in its report of May 2009, demonstrated that states can maximize the impact of the federal recovery dollars by taking a balanced approach to their respective budget deficits, including spending cuts and tax increases, including such indirect taxes as the cigarette tax and the Governor’s proposed “bed tax.”

To produce a better educated Georgia, faculty are already working longer hours with fewer resources. In these economic times, work weeks will lengthen over the coming few years.  We appreciate the need to sacrifice. But the budget cuts introduced already and the additional $300 million cuts projected will destroy Georgia’s future, affecting students even more than faculty. University System studies demonstrate that our students are having trouble graduating in a timely manner. Drastic reductions in critical programs and course offerings and the layoff of dedicated staff and teachers only make student success and entrance into the marketplace less likely.  

Access to a high quality higher education is not simply a matter of pride.  Having a workforce made up of more than only 28% college educated is a central component of not only economic recovery but of economic growth in Georgia.  Georgia today ranks near the bottom of states with whose adults have not graduated from high school and a just below the middle with respect to adults with a bachelor’s degree or higher.  Those figures will not propel our state forward—they continue to hold us back and put us in a race not with Massachusetts but Mississippi. 
The faculty in the University System appreciate your efforts and hope to be able to work with you.

Sincerely,
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Hugh Dorsey Hudson, Jr.
